MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE OF TITE WITOLE MEETING, DECEMBER 7, 2021

The meeting of the Board of Education, School District 123, Cook County, Illinois, convened at 7:03
p.m. on Tuesday, December 7, 2021 at Oak Lawn Hometown Middle School, 5345 W. 99 Street, Oak
Lawn, IL 60453.

Members Present: Peter DeRousse, Jemifer Fortier, Jackie Lichter, Adriana Sebek, Jay
Lurquin, Julie Misner and Brian Nichols.

Members Absent: None

Administrators Present: Dr. Enderle, Dr. Gavin, Dr. Loftin, Dr. Macchia, Mrs. Riha, Mrs. Coetz,
Dr. Spreitzer and Mr. Cassidy

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Mr. Nichols read the Mission Statement.

Public Comment President Nichols stated that citizen comments were allowed to address
the Board. Public comment would be limited to 30 minutes with each
person being limited to five minutes.

» There were no comments at this time.

Discussion I: SAEBRS Screen Testing Program
Mrs. Riha gave the SAEBRS Screen Testing Program presentation.
Academic performance is linked to social and behavioral skills. Early
identification with intervention can decrease the likelihood of academic
failure and low outcomes. Preventive supports can reduce the need for
more intensive supports later. Universal screening is a proactive way to
identify students at-risk for bechavior problems. SAEBRS is a free screener
to assess social, academic and emotional behavior risk. The screening
may indicate the presence of a problem but is limited in that it cannot
necessarily identify the specific problem. SAEBRS is a proactive approach
versus the traditional reactive approach. Mrs. Riha reviewed the teacher
screening form and reviewed the difference between tier 1, tier 2 and tier 3
supports. The district averages with approximately 85% of the student
population in tier 1 and approximately 10% in tier 2. Tier 3 includes those
students who need intensive interventions. The first screening should be
implemented 4-6 weeks after the start of school. The second screening
should take place in trimester 2 after winter break. The third screening
should be implemented in the spring around April.

Mrs. Riha reviewed the data analysis from the screenings. It was asked if
parent input used. It was confirmed that parents do not fill out any
screening but if a parent expresses a concern or request for help, that is
considered. 1t was also asked if student input in used in the screenings
instead of just teacher input. It was confirmed that students do not self-
report. Some concern was expressed that the students do not self-report
as this could be very important and help find those who slip through the
cracks. It was also asked that data be monitored on how successful the
interventions are on the students who need them and how many students
on average move from tier 2 to tier 1.
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